PART State Report - Area A Gloria Munguía - Austin PART March 23, 2018

Greetings. Area A, the area I represent, consists of the Conroe, Houston and Austin Tables.

Conroe

I have spoken with Becky Judah, Conroe Table Director and am happy to report that Conroe is an active, fun and very united Table. To help fund their scholarships, the Table accepts donations, but in addition to that, individual members contribute a gift basket each month which is raffled off. Besides their monthly meetings, the ladies organize out-of-town tours of near-by sites learning more about their surrounding areas as well as enriching their relationships. Sylvia Williams and I will visit Conroe on April 10.

Houston

On April 10 Sylvia Williams and I will meet privately with the Board of the Houston Table where we will learn more about their Table. They do have an awesome Facebook page which shows they are a very organized and active group of ladies.

Austin

The Austin Table has had a very fun, productive year. We have listened to outstanding speakers at the Luncheons as well as the Spanish Coffees. In the last 6 months, we have raised over \$13,00 to fund our scholarships, special projects and outreach program. To accomplish this we have had two raffles, a party with a guest classical guitarist, a Pledge Drive and have received generous general donations.

Our Outreach program is support of the Hermelinda Rodriguez Elementary School in Austin. PART members help in the library weekly, host their Teacher Appreciation Breakfast, help with Career Day, and this year we approved \$2000 from the Clarice Neal grant to purchase award-winning books for the school.

This concludes my report of the 3 Area A Tables.

Respectively submitted, Gloria Munguía, Area A Director

I also attended the training meeting in Lacedo. If